Dear Mr Lewis
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Application:  15/01012/OUT
Applicant:     Albion Land Ltd
Proposal:      Development of up to 48 308 sqm of employment floorspace
Location:       Land North East of Skimmingdish Lane
 
Launton Parish Council considered this application at its meeting last week and resolved as follows:
 
Object on three grounds:
 
1. Traffic. We accept that the land is designated for development for employment purposes but believe that a warehousing and distribution development will create large amounts of traffic and very few jobs. Existing roads are already busy and this will push even more traffic through the village of Launton.
 
2. Excessive height (a). The proposed maximum height of the buildings will be a danger to aircraft. The calculation of angle of descent of gliders and closeness of maximum height to existing trees we believe does not take account of a safe angle of approach of gliders - see paragraph 14.13 of the Design and Access Statement. And contact with a solid building would be a very different matter from brushing a tree top.
 
3. Excessive height (b). The proposed maximum height would be visually grossly intrusive from the adjoining roads and it would have a disastrous impact on the visual amenity of the conservation area of RAF Bicester. English Heritage commented on the significant value of the views over open countryside which the site currently provides.
 
The Council also commented as follows:
 
The quantity of documentation provided with this applications seems to be an abuse of process. What parish or district councillor would have the time to scrutinise such a volume of material thoroughly? Indeed we wonder if Planning Officers would have time. Something significant could be missed amongst such a mountain of words.
 
Yours sincerely 

Niall Campbell 
Clerk to Launton Parish Council 

